
North Avondale Neighborhood Association 
Annual Meeting 

Sunday, May 20, 2007 
3:00-5:00P.M. 

Call to Order 
President Tim Yosmali called the meeting to order at 3:40P.M. at the New School 
Montessori.  
 
Recognition of the 2007-2008 NANA Board 
Certificates were awarded to new and old officials. 
 
Report of 2007-2008 Nominating Committee 
President: Tim Yosmali 
1st Vice President: Sualyman Bajo 
2nd Vice President: Frank Newbauer 
3rd Vice President: Deborah Elkins-Brown 
Corresponding Secretary: Tom Nickell 
Recording Secretary: Michelle Baxter 
Treasurer: Fred Fagan 
 

 Motion made by Patty Hassel to accept the 2007-2008 nominated 
officials, 2nd by Jane Banks. 

 Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Election of 2007-2008 NANA Officers 
 
Presentation of the 2007-2008 NANA Officers 
 
Special Guests 
 
Old Business 
Old business was discussed. Gerry Kraus discusses the importance and need for 
City Recycling. A committee is forming to work on solutions for this issue. All 
residents are strongly encouraged to recycle weekly. 
 
New Business 
North Avondale Landlord accountability Action Team discovered City Municipal 
codes, primarily 911-5 (permitting drug abuse), 761 (chronic Nuisance Premises), 



and 717 (Registrations of convicted Persons) are not being enforced with in the 
neighborhood.  

 Motion made by Gerry Kraus, seconded by Jane Banks to follow-
up with the City to ensure these laws are enforced to protect our 
community. 

 Motion passed: 32 – 1. 
  
Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned at 5:05 P.M. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recording Secretary 
Michelle Baxter 


